
 

NOTICE REGARDING PROPOSED INTRA-CORPORATE TRANSFER 

 

On September 12, 2019, Baron Winds LLC obtained a Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need (“CECPN”) from the New York State Board on 

Electric Generation Siting and the Environment.  The Certificate authorizes 

Baron Winds to construct and operate a 242 MW wind-powered electric generating 

facility and associated project components in the Towns of Cohocton, 

Dansville, Fremont and Wayland, Steuben County, New York (“Facility”) subject 

to certain conditions.  Subsequently Baron Winds proposed to construct the 

Facility in two separate phases (Phase I and Phase II). Approval to phase 

construction was granted on April 27, 2020, and Phase I of the Facility is 

currently under construction. 

 

This Notice announces that on September 6, 2022, Baron Winds LLC and Baron 

Winds II LLC filed a joint petition respectfully requesting Siting Board 

approval under Section 1000.17 of the Siting Board’s rules (16 NYCRR § 

1000.17) for the partial transfer of the CECPN from Baron Winds to Baron 

Winds II for Phase II of the Facility (the “Transfer”). The proposed Transfer 

of Phase II of the Facility to Baron Winds II is necessary to facilitate the 

tax equity financings of each of Baron Winds and Baron Winds II. 

 

Once filed, a copy of the petition can be found at the following: 

 

https://www.rwe.com/en/research-and-development/project-plans/baron-winds 

 

Also, once filed the Petition can be found on the Department of Public 

Service’s webpage at http://www.dps.ny.gov/.  Click on “search” and enter the 

Case Number 15-F-0122 in the search bar. 

 

For further information on the Petition, please contact: 

 

Patrick McCarthy 

Director of Environmental Affairs and Permitting 

Baron Winds LLC 

1251 Waterfront Place, 3rd Floor 

Pittsburgh, PA 15222 

O: 412-253-9419 

Patrick.mccarthy@rwe.com 
 

Comments regarding the transfer petition may be filed within 30 days after 

the date of this Notice. Comments should be sent to the DPS Secretary at 

secretary@dps.ny.gov or sent by mail to the following address: 

 

Honorable Michelle 

Phillips Secretary 

to the Siting Board 

NYS Board on Electric Generation Siting 

and the Environment Empire State Plaza 

Agency Building 3 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

https://www.rwe.com/en/research-and-development/project-plans/baron-winds
http://www.dps.ny.gov/
tel:412-253-9419
mailto:Patrick.mccarthy@rwe.com
mailto:secretary@dps.ny.gov

